
Mount Pleasant Golf Club


141 Staples Street


Lowell, Massachusetts 01851

www.mpgc.net

        Established 1910                                                                                                                                                                                                                  (978)452-8228


        James r. Heelon                                   Jason A. Howarth                                      Garry P. Murphy                                    Brian M. Campbell

              President                                             Vice-President                                               Secretary                                                     Treasurer


Board of Directors Meeting

July 22, 2015
President James Heelon called the meeting to order at 7:32 p.m. with all board members present with the exception of Jason Howarth and Gary Walsh.   
SECRETARY
Motion by John Johnson, seconded by Jim Cassin, to accept the minutes of the meeting June 23, 2015.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
Garry Murphy presented the following Social applications for consideration: Frank Fergola and Tom Murphy. 
Motion by John Griffin, seconded by Brian Campbell, to accept the above applications. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
Secretary Garry Murphy read the following correspondence:
1. Thank you from Team Walk for Cancer, Tufts Floating Hospital for Children, and the D’Youville Foundation. 
2. From the Women’s Cities.
3. From the Russell Lowe Charity requesting a donation. Agreed.

Garry presented the following application for Junior Membership: Brad Daly.
Motion by John Johnson, seconded by Mark Duffy, to approve the above application. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
Motion by John Griffin, seconded by John Johnson to accept the Secretary’s Report. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
TREASURER
Brian Campbell reviewed the monthly financial report noting that bar revenue remains strong in the members’ lounge but hall rental and bar revenue is currently below expectations.  Brian reported that expenses continue to be below budgeted amounts.
Brian reported the following account balances: Operating Account $10,571; Payroll Account $2,498; Money Market Account $329,190; Stabilization Account $5,125. Total Cash $347,384.
 
Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by John Griffin, to accept the Treasurer's report.  Vote unanimous.  Motion passed.
HOUSE COMMITTEE 

Jim Cassin submitted the following report:
1. A trip to Foxwoods is planned for the fall.

2. The date for the return of Fitch’s Brew will be announced soon.
3. Details for a new event, Trip to Nowhere, are being worked out and an update will be given at the next meeting.

GREENS COMMITTEE
John Griffin submitted the following report:

1. The course is in very good shape with only good things to say about conditions.

2. Expenses continue to be below budget.

3. Reminder to repair all ball marks, rake traps, and follow cart signs.

Motion by Brian Campbell, seconded by Jim Cassin, to accept the report of the Greens Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
TOURNAMENT COMMITTEE
None
.

COMMUNICATIONS COMMITTEE 
Mark Duffy reported on the recent activities of the Communications Committee. Board members commended Mark for the email blasts regarding respect for the course and obeying cart signs. Pictures depicting various violations have been posted on the website.
Motion by John Johnson, seconded by Brian Campbell, to accept the report of the Communications Committee. Vote unanimous. Motion passed.
OLD BUSINESS:
None
NEW BUSINESS:
None
Motion by Mark Duffy, seconded by John Griffin, to adjourn.  Vote unanimous. Motion passed. The meeting was adjourned at 8:27 p.m.

NEXT MEETING

Wednesday, August 19th at 7:30 p.m.







Respectfully Submitted,








_____________________________








Garry P. Murphy, Secretary
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